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September 26, 2024 

Re: New Horizons Community Charter School 
       School Social Media Incident 

 Dear Parents and Guardians, 

I am writing to inform you of an incident that occurred on September 25 involving an inappropriate 
post on Instagram. The post included a potential threat to our school. 

Upon learning of the situation, we immediately contacted the Newark Police Department who took 
action to dispel any threat to the school community. They have confirmed that there is no 
immediate safety concerns to our school community.  However, we take every alleged threat with 
the utmost seriousness, regardless of intent. We have swiftly implemented measures to ensure the 
safety of all students and staff, including heightened security on campus. The situation is being 
handled in accordance with school policy and law enforcement protocols to ensure the continued 
safety of everyone at New Horizons Community Charter School. 

Please rest assured that the well-being of your children remains our top priority, and we are fully 
committed to maintaining a safe and secure learning environment for all. Thank you for your 
understanding and ongoing support. Should you have any questions or concerns, please do not 
hesitate to contact the school. 

Sincerely, 
Dr. Stephen Webb 
Principal 
New Horizons Community Charter School 

Cc:   Rhonda E. Wilson, Chief School Administrator 
  Perry Lattiboudere, Esq., Adams, Lattiboudere, Croot & Herman  
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